

TDC Club

May 6th, 2024

6:30 – 8:00 pm

Cadillac Cove, SB

Meeting called by: Lindsey Shneyder

Type of meeting: TDC Board Meeting

President: Lindsey Shneyder

Notes: Yesenia Bossano

Approve Minutes:

**Board
Attendees:**

- ☐ **President** - Lindsey Shneyder
- ☐ **Treasurer** - Lisa Tiemann
- ☐ **Communications Sec** - Kelly Grennan
- ☐ **Recording Secretary** - Yesenia Bossano

First VP - Raquel Roddy

Second VP - Erik Natwick

Third VP - Stacy Jones

Fourth VP - Chuck Jacobs

Webmaster - Matt Romero

Minutes

Agenda item: Opening Meeting

Presenter: Lindsey Shneyder

Discussion:

OPENING Meeting called to order at [6:30] PM. Motion seconded by [All board in favor] .

REVIEW/APPROVAL of PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES: Motion to approve last month's meeting minutes (April 2024). Motion approved by [All present board members were in favor]

COMMENTS: Doing event day of Spring game, May 16th "Football Mom's Mixer". Left over prizes from the golf tournament (overnight stay at Crowne Plaza and Grit n Grind donated mother /son photo session. Kelly to post on socials. RSVP by May 14th.

- Flag fundraiser is the next fundraiser. There is a potential increase in cost from last year for the flags. Currently budgeted for \$7,000
- Players fee due some time in August
- Women's self defense course to be taught by Coach Jay could be a possible offering for mom's at some point in the season
- Coach Dave will be covering linebackers or wherever needed
- Golf tournament was good-things to work on, food for breakfast or some snacks. Overall consensus was that this year was better than last

Agenda item: Coach's Report

Presenter: Coach Helton

Discussion:

- Player/Parent meeting Wednesday, May 8 - Need Sign in sheet (Yesenia), Coach will print other sheets.
- Practice ongoing from 3:30 to 6:45 until May 15th
- Holy Trinity game is May 16th - Walk Ons to serve pregame meal
- Summer workouts start May 28th
- List for summer camp will come out May 31st

Agenda item: Treasurer's Report

Presenter: Lisa Tiemann

Discussion: TREASURER'S REPORT:

Month beginning balance:

Money in: \$26, 993.63

Money out: \$0.00

Month ending balance: \$27, 334.63

Conclusion: \$16, 923. 58 made from golf tournament. \$10, 000 made from lift-a-thon.
Possible upcoming expenses to include Field Painting, Golf Cart, Helmets, Flag
Fundraiser, New merchandise, cost of uniforms. Awaiting for about \$3000 in sponsorship

Agenda Item: First VP **Presenter:** Raquel Roddy

Discussion:

- Not present

Agenda item: Second VP **Presenter:** Erik Natwick

Discussion: No new business

Agenda item: Third VP **Presenter:** Stacy Jones

Discussion:

- Raquel is taking care of the meal for Spring game
Will try to coordinate with Raquel if meal needs to be picked up
- Will take care of volunteers to serve and sign up for fruits and dessert. Creating a sign-up genius for the volunteers

Agenda item: Fourth VP **Presenter:** Chuck Jacobs

Discussion: Not present

Agenda item: Webmaster **Presenter:** Matt Romero

Discussion:

- Spoke to Coach Lojo about online merchandise store available with 10% kickback of all sales. Items will not be available on hand when ordering from site - turnaround time of 2 weeks.
- Provide QR code for people to scan at parent/player meeting
- Create a slideshow with the merchandise available. Mike Regas to set that up and send to Lindsey
- Will look adding payment links to website for flag fundraiser
- Streaming capability built into website; fee associated with it is \$1500/year. We can stream all of our games. Deal with BSN this year?
- Redirect for our website should be up.

Agenda Item: New Business

Presenter: Open Forum

Flag Fundraiser

- \$7,000 budget - vendor we use is out of PA and shipping for flags has increased
- Need a committee for fundraiser
- 2-3 nights needed for players and parents to package and prepare flags
- Leftover flags leftover from last year that we can switch out cards
- Fundraiser to be done weekend preceding 4th of July - Tentative date Saturday, June 29th
- Discuss language of card next meeting
- Some neighborhoods got missed last year and new developments that need to be added to map
- QR code needs to work and make it very easy for individuals

Summer Camp

- 6 players paid up for camp so far
- Need to know who is going to go, coach will post a list at some point
- List should be available, wait until list is out to start sending out information

Socials

- How can we take control of our social media page - we have 3 different Facebook pages for the Satellite Scorpions
- Stacy to speak with George to see how we can consolidate our social media account

Agenda item: President Closing Meeting

Presenter: Lindsey Shneyder

Discussion:

CLOSING Meeting adjourned by President [Lindsey Shneyder] at [7:34] PM. Motion Second [All in Favor]. **NEXT MEETING** tentatively set for June 3rd at 6:30 p.m. location Cadillac Cove.

Meeting Attendees:

Lindsey Shneyder
Stacy Jones
Matthew Romero
Rachel Romero
Kelly Grennan
Lisa Tiemann
Brian Helton
Erik Natwick
Kathrin Natwick
Yessenia Bossano
John Wallace
Lalanya Wallace
Mike Regas
Jay Mauga
David Betten
Adam Copeland
Jay Longmire